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Jentl.emen:

Attached hereto is the corrected page which was refer-
enced in our letter of September 8, 1972 and omitted from that
filing through oversight.

Respectfully yours,
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3699-3700) . Even the Mapleton Intervenors conceded that the NOAA-
Safety Guide No. 4 model:; were good in the absence of cn-site data
(Tr. 3684). The Board finds that the use of Safety Guide No. 4, with-
out the application of special restrictive conditioms, is sufficiently
conservative when applied to the Midland Plant site, in view of the
explicit conservatisms in the Safety Guide No. 4 method, the well venti-
lated atmospheric characteristics of the site as implied by the analy-
sis of the Tri-City Airport data, the favorable experience with this
type of analysis at other sites and the absence of any unusual site-
sensitive topographical or meteorological problems which would impede
diffusion.

67. The Beard also notes that the acceptability of the pro-
posed metecrological program of the Applicant (PSAR Applicant's Ex. 1-C,
p. 1.00-1) was generally confirmed by the Mapleton Intervenors' wit-
nesses, Mr. Watson (Tr. 3471) and Dr. Epstein (Tr. 3646), with minor
reservations regarding whether the tower used for meteorological measure-
ments would be operated with the cocling pond in place, the proper
height of the tower, whether multiple towers were desirable and whether
a wind tunnel model should be built. With regard to one of these reserva-
tions, the NOAA witness concluded that a wind tunnel model of the Plant
and cocling pond as proposed by Dr. Epstein would not produce useful re-
sults (Tr. 3723). Since the conclusion of the hearing, the AEC has pro-

mulgated Sefety Guide No. 23, Onsite Meteorology Programs. This guide

describes the requirements of an acceptable onsite meteorological pro-
gram. Such & program is considerably more extensive than that pro-
posed by Applicant in the PSAR. The Board concludes that the Staff should

require Applicant to conduct a meteorological progrzm of the scope described




